[bookmark: _GoBack]KWAZULU-NATAL PREMIER NOMUSA DUBE-NCUBE’S RAMADAN MESSAGE TO THE MUSLIM COMMUNITY
As the Muslim community observes the holy month of Ramadan, KwaZulu-Natal Premier Nomusa Dube-Ncube wishes all Muslim worshippers in KwaZulu-Natal well during the Holy Month of Ramadan.
Premier Dube-Ncube said Ramadan is a time of spiritual reflection, devotion, and holds great significance for Muslims all over the world.
During Ramadan, Muslims fast from dawn to dusk, abstaining from food, drink and other physical needs.
“This act of self-discipline is intended to deepen one's connection with Allah and to remind us of the plight of those who are less fortunate than us. Ramadan is also a time for generosity, charity, and kindness. It is an opportunity for the Muslims to strengthen their bonds with family, friends, and the wider community, and to practice empathy and compassion towards those who are suffering.”
“As you embark on this journey of self-reflection and spiritual growth, may Allah bless you with peace, strength, and guidance. May you find solace in the teachings of Islam and may your prayers be answered,” said Premier Dube-Ncube.
Premier Dube-Ncube
commended the Muslim community for its contribution to the development and prosperity of KwaZulu-Natal.
“Your values of compassion, generosity, and service to others are an inspiration to us all. Once again, I wish you a blessed and peaceful Ramadan. May this Holy Month bring you closer to your faith, your family, and your community. Ramadan Mubarak!” concluded Premier Dube-Ncube.
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